
To: 
Espen Barth Eide 
Utenriksminister 
Utenriksdepartementet 
Oslo, Norge 

 
Formal Request to Advance the Norwegian Government’s Commitment to Press Access in Gaza.

 

Dear Minister Barth Eide, 

On behalf of the Freedom to Report initiative, an independent coalition of journalists and media 
professionals committed to safeguarding press freedom and securing unrestricted access for reporters 
in conflict zones, I wish to acknowledge Norway’s support for our petition and respectfully urge your 
ministry to take concrete measures to help advance its goals. 

We support the urgent global call for immediate and unrestricted access for foreign journalists to Gaza, 
with authorization from both Israeli and Hamas authorities. Such access must fully respect journalists’ 
safety and their protected status under international law. Independent reporting on the ground is 
essential to document the crisis, investigate allegations of war crimes, ensure transparency, and keep 
the global public accurately informed, upholding truth-seeking, accountability, and humanitarian 
principles. 

Our petition has gathered more than 1,500 signatures from journalists and media professionals 
worldwide, including many of the most experienced war correspondents and respected media figures. 
With strong support from Norwegian journalists as well, we believe this professional backing reinforces 
our request for your personal commitment to the cause. Norway’s alignment with this call would reflect 
its longstanding dedication to human rights, transparency, and press freedom. 

We respectfully urge your ministry to: 

1. Communicate directly with both the Government of Israel and Hamas representatives to press 
for the immediate entry of foreign journalists into Gaza without restriction, censorship, or 
supervision. 

2. Publicly reaffirm Norway’s commitment to journalistic neutrality and the safety of reporters in 
conflict zones. 

3. Use diplomatic channels to encourage other states to adopt the same position, reinforcing the 
universality of this principle. 

Your leadership at this moment is crucial. Ensuring that journalists can work independently in Gaza will 
set an important precedent for press freedom everywhere. On 11 August 2025, we sent letters with the 
same demand to Israeli Minister of Foreign Affairs Gideon Sa’ar and Hamas representative Dr. Basem 
Naim. 

Thank you for your attention and for Norway’s continued support of the principles that protect 
independent journalism. We look forward to learning what concrete steps your ministry will take to 
advance this cause. 

With respect and resolve, 
 
André Liohn 
On behalf of the Freedom to Report initiative 


